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ANECAT  new Executive Committee 

On December 13, the National Association of Operators of Caves Developed for Tourism (ANECAT) Board 
of Directors gathered in order to choose a new Executive Committee.  

Since then, the members of the renowned organism are: 

 President: Guilhem Cledel 
 Deputy President: Guilhem de Grully 
 Vice President: Joëlle Darricau 
 Vice President: Vincent Besson 
 General Secretary: Sébastien du Fayet de la Tour 
 Deputy General Secretary: Catherine Birckel-Versaveaud 
 Treasurer: Pierre Simo 
 Deputy Treasurer: Thierry Contenssou 

Guilhem Cledel became the youngest ANECAT President since its foundation in 1952. The association, 
whose headquarters are in France, contributes to the development of underground tourism around the world 
and is a legitimate member of the International Show Caves Association. ISCA would like to congratulate 
the new ANECAT Executive Committee and wish them all the best in the future.  

Below you can find the Christmas card which was recently sent by ANECAT. 

 

Guilhem Cledel. ANECAT President. 
(ANECAT) 

Christmas Greetings (ANECAT) 


